
Consultation on the proposed opening of Maryport CE Primary School questionnaire analysis

Introduction

Between 30 April and 8 June 2018 the county council carried out a consultation in the Maryport area 
on behalf of the governing bodies of Maryport Infant School and Maryport CE Junior School seeking 
the views of stakeholders and the local community over the potential amalgamation of the two 
schools.

Summary of responses

A total of 37 responses were received during the consultation period. Of this total 15 were received 
in the form of a completed paper questionnaire, 21 were questionnaires completed online and 1 
responses were by email.

There were 17 (46% of the total) responses from parents/carers of children who attend one of the 
two schools. There were 6 (16% of the total) responses from members of staff and 6 (16% of the 
total) responses from governors. There were also 13 (35% of the total) who indicated some other 
interest. Those who indicated an ‘other interest’ included elected Members, both schools’ governing 
bodies, governors from other schools, headteachers from other schools and Cumbria County 
Councils Traffic Management Team.

Figures may not add up to 100% as multiple categories were selectable.

Q. Given the information contained in this consultation document do you agree with the following 
proposal?: A new all-through primary school should be established by extending the age range of 
Maryport C of E Junior School and discontinuing the use of the Maryport Infant School DfE code.

100% (37) answered this question. Against the 37 responses to the questionnaire 78% (29) agreed 
with the proposal.
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Additional Comments

28 respondents made additional comments which are shown in the table below:



Comment Frequency
Concern over the loss of one lump sum of £110k as the two schools combine 7
Essential that the building is made more accessible for disabled pupils 7
Excess of places could put other schools in Maryport at risk 6
Concerns re a PAN of 45, insufficient number of pupils in the area 5
Most of the schools/parents in the area think of the infant and junior school as one 4
Will allow pupils progress will be monitored better than currently 4
Funding would be required to have one entrance 4
Why is it stated "opportunity to accept Yr 3 applications"? As the school can admit at 
any year

3

Will improve KS1 to KS2 transition 3
Concerns over the potential loss of staff and reducing the number of teachers 3
Approve of the merger 3
PAN of 30 would be better as it would match other schools in the area 2
Will allow a better use of space, grounds, staff and facilities 2
Concerns over the loss of one of the headteacher 2
School finances mean redundancy money will be an issue 2
Schools should federate rather than amalgamate 2
As one school there will be a positive impact on safeguarding, shared curriculum 
resources, shared service costs and staff development

2

Need for a single central office as point of contact for parents 2
Current layout of buildings will provide challenges for the 2 sets of children and staff 2
Maryport Infant should not become a faith school 1
Amalgamation of schools won't change the traffic impact on the highway 1
Will provide more opportunity for younger and older children to mix together 1
Believe that numbers will increase as a full primary 1
Was concerned over children being admitted to Maryport infant when living in another 
catchment area.

1

Amalgamated school needs one entrance, a main office and a business manager? 1
Concerned that it should be a merger and not just the junior school extending its age 
range

1

Other avenues have not been explored 1
No mention of provision for 2 year old children 1
Difficult to create an informed opinion at the moment due to lack of definitive answers 1
The infants school have failed to recruit numbers for the previous 3 years 1
No new housing is planned for Maryport to increase children in the area 1
There would be no community junior school choice if Ewanrigg Junior had to close 1
Will cause traffic problems if increasing capacity of school. 1
The documents  seems to imply that the school will be increasing its class sizes 1
Keep two entrances,  better for young children to keep separate entrances 1
PAN of 45 is not an issue as another school in the area has the same PAN 1

Not sure that 3 and 11 year old children mixing together is a good idea 1
Governing Body of Maryport Infant recognises the many positives of one primary 
school

1

Governing Body of Maryport Junior unanimously support the proposal 1



It is highly likely that there will be a significant deficit as a result of the amalgamation 
which will need to be managed carefully

1

Additional funding would be needed to enable structural changes to take place 1
Help and advice is needed from CCC to form a new, single Governing Body 1
Staffing structure will need to be revised for the amalgamated 1
Merger is good for the long term future of the two schools 1
Buildings can be better joined perhaps by the building of a new connecting corridor 1
More choice of educational provision 1
Amalgamation will improve staff development opportunities 1
The Governing Bodies should be disbanded and a new Governing Body formed rather 
than having a Junior biased body

1

Assurances should be given that this is not a route to academisation 1
A corridor linking the schools could be intimidating for young children if the junior 
school entrance was still used

1

This is a money saving scheme that won't benefit the schools in the long run 1
Concerns re staff, key stage 1 may have to teach key stage 2 pupils or vice versa if 
numbers fluctuate

1


